Inboard Racing Commission
Meeting Minutes

Conference Call

December 18, 2013
Call to Order:  Meeting of the Inboard Racing Commission was called to order at 8:31 pm EST.  

Roll Call:  Attending:  Mark Weber-Chairman, Sandy Cody-Inboard Administrator.  IRC Members: Bert Henderson,  Bobby Kennedy, Kim Liddycoat, Howie Schnabolk, Marty Hammersmith, Jim Sechler  Sean Bowsher, Bill Thompson, Aaron Stephens, Corey Peabody, Julian Rucki, Jeff Bernard, Kent Henderson,  Ann Fitzgerald, MaryAnne Wilson.  IRC Deputy Commissioner:  Rich Falcinelli
Not Present:  Mark Wheeler, Thom Heins (excused), Dave Rankin, Gordon Jennings
Approval of December 5, 2013 Conference Call Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve December 5th Conference Call Meeting Minutes made by Bill Thompson, seconded by Bert Henderson.  Passed.  Yes 16  No 0.
2014 Inboard Race Dates:  Commissioners need to get their Region Race Dates to the Inboard Office as soon as possible.  The Inboard Office has received dates from Bert Henderson, Kim Liddycoat, Jim Sechler, Sean Bowsher, Bill Thompson, Julian Rucki and Ann Fitzgerald.  The 2014 Inboard poster, should be going to print by Mid-January, there will be no reprint.
Inboard Driving School:  April 26-27, 2014, Dayton, OH driving school is scheduled.  Jim Sechler is willing to help, need more volunteers.  Discussion on purchasing a 5 litre hydroplane for $7,000.00  Bert Henderson stated he can store the boat for the winter for approximately $350.00.  A motion to purchase 5 litre driving school boat for $7,000.00 made by Bert Henderson, seconded by Jeff Bernard.  Motion passed.  Yes 15, No 1.
2014 Technical Committee:  Jim Sechler gave report.  The Technical Committee has received the proposed technical rule changes for 2014.  Social media will be used for requesting resumes for members interested in a position of the Technical Committee.  IRC will vote in early January on the new Technical Committee.
2.5 Stock Esslinger Head Proposal:  Motion for the IRC to purchase a 2.5 aluminum mule head to be dyno tested and run in a race boat this summer for feedback to the IRC in the fall.  The cost is $1,900.00 (only if the Technical Committee passes the proposed rule change) was made by Bert Henderson, seconded by Bill Thompson.  Passed.  Yes 16, No 0.

Series Committee:  Ann Fitzgerald gave report.  The Committee to revisit the Series plan so that it benefits all races.  Aaron Stephens is working on a West Coast Series, will have a plan by the Reno Meeting.
Spec Boat:  Jim Sechler gave report.  $12,000.00 invested so far in the Spec Boat.  Need volunteers to help complete the project.  Paul Price has volunteered to take the Spec Boat to races; his son is interested in driving the boat.

40 Point Rule:  Discussion on the rule for a boat going to a race, and never racing, receiving 40 points.  No action was taken by the IRC.
Awards Updated:  Sean Bowsher is working on the video presentation for the Inboard Banquet.  Ann Fitzgerald has the Inboard Awards under control.  The Host cocktail hour at the Inboard Banquet will be complimentary.
Motion to adjourn meeting by Julian Rucki, seconded by Sean Bowsher.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:44 pm EST.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandy Cody

Inboard Administrator

